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Guemes Island Ferry Haul-Out Update 
 

The Guemes Island ferry has launched from Nichol’s Brothers and is now 

in Langley to conduct dock and sea trials. Dock trials are ongoing, and sea 

trials are scheduled for next Tuesday, May 27th. After the trials are finished, 

the vessel will sail back to Anacortes for an incline test and annual 

inspection with the U.S. Coast Guard before we can return to normal 

service.  

 

 

 

Once the vessel is ready to sail back to Anacortes, we will send out an 

update on the return to service date for the car ferry. We appreciate the 

community’s patience while we finish up the last few requirements for 

the haul-out.  

 

We will continue to send out updates on drydock work to the email 

listserv and social media channels. If you have any questions, please 

contact the ferry office at ferrycomments@co.skagit.wa.us or 360-293-

6433. More information on the ferry can be found on our website: 

www.skagitcounty.net/ferry 

 

 

Guemes being launched from NBBB 

Guemes docked in Langley for dock and sea trials. 
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